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April 26th 2021 
Annwyl Rieni/Gwarchodwyr, 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Breakfast Club 
 
At the end of last week I texted all parents regarding the oversubscription to our Breakfast Club. I 
would like to thank those parents who contacted the school to inform us that the wished to withdraw 
their child’s application. At this time Breakfast Club is an emergency provision only; our risk 
assessment allows for us to accept no more than ten pupils per year group. We will increase this 
number as we progress through the pandemic. 
 
Following last week’s text to parents I subsequently contacted our governing body to agree a ranking 
system for individual year groups (please note that, for instance, year 3 was the most oversubscribed 
of all year groups and therefore the qualification criteria is narrower in this year group than in other 
year groups. This may appear inconsistent when looking at acceptance criteria as a whole but 
because of the bubble arrangement and the nature of the associated Breakfast Club seating, this is 
unavoidable). 
 
If your child (ren) has (have) been accepted for a place in Breakfast Club you will receive a text 
informing you of this tomorrow (Tuesday 27th April). If you do receive a text and you have more than 
one child in our school the text will apply to both children (siblings in years 3 and 4 will not be able to 
attend until the second week of opening). If you do not receive a text then your child will not be able 
to attend our Breakfast Club at this time.  
 
Do not contact the school if you do not receive a text; there is no appeal process. 
 
A reminder of the Breakfast Club Arrangements: 
 
We will be resuming our Breakfast Club provision from Tuesday 4th May. This is the day after the May 
Day bank holiday and for that week we will be inviting year 6 and year 5 pupils to attend only (for 
clarity this excludes siblings in years 3 and 4). From Monday 11th May all pupils will be invited to 
attend. 
 
All pupils attending will need to access the school from the main Heol Y Frenhines entrance only (the 
one used by years 3 and 5). We will open the Heol Y Frenhines gate for a period of ten minutes only 
at 8.20am and the gate will be shut at 8.30am. Pupils who arrive at school after 8.30am will have to 
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wait for school to open ‘as normal’. Pupils who attend will form year group ‘bubbles’ for the duration 
until the start of the school day. Initially all pupils will be seated at tables prior to lining up to be served 
in year groups. This does mean that all attendees will be in two bubbles, being the year group 
Breakfast Club bubble and their class bubble. All attendees at Breakfast Club must behave 
impeccably and follow all reasonable instructions from supervising adults at all times. Poor behaviour 
will result in this provision being withdrawn from individual pupils. Breakfast Club will finish at the start 
of the normal school day. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Neil Clode 
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